February 3rd, 2008
Hi
Just been looking through last year’s three-page letter that I am overwriting (instead of having to set up a new file). It included:

· Government began to turn away pregnant women from China coming to HK to get almost free appointments and deliveries. This now seems to have worked as numbers are down substantially. 

· I had been to the Immigration Department to get Nadine’s new ID card. 

· Saw the documentary about the Chinese girl who suffered from Xeroderma pigmentosum or XP, a super-sensitivity to UV light (xero = dry; derm = skin, pigment = paint/colour), and had to live in the dark. 

· Skipping was up to 20 minutes though with several short breaks. 

· Donald Tsang has finally announced his candidacy for the Chief Executive election to be held late March.
· The Hong Kong government announced that it is not going to do anything about trans fats – too much trouble for them! 
· The Super 14 competition opened. This year’s competition should be starting soon. 
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Samoa won the third round of the Rugby World Sevens held in Wellington. This year’s third round was also in Wellington this weekend. Won by NZ who beat Samoa 22-17 with a try scored after the hooter for the end of the game had sounded. So NZ has now won all three tournaments so far in this round.
You have probably heard about the severe winter storms that is causing chaos in China. They are the worst storms for 50 years and could not have come at a worse time with millions, mainly migrant workers, trying to travel to their home villages for the Lunar New Year holidays that begin next Thursday. At times, up to 800 000 people were stranded at the Guangzhou railway station waiting for trains that just were not there. This led to fights and riots and finally, on today’s news, a fatality in a stampede. Many people have finally headed the exhortations by government leaders to spend their holidays in Guangzhou instead – big deal! 
The cold weather in China has, of course, also affected HK though not to the same extent. The temperatures in the NT yesterday went down to about 70C. This was also the temperature for my run yesterday, the coldest since I started recoding temperatures (in 2000). Cold and wet, but it did not feel this cold and the run was not bad – at 2 hours 26 minutes, actually 5 minutes better than last time for this route, two years ago. However, I chose a route that did not include exposed areas where it would have been windy and bitterly cold, such as Tai Mo Shan where temperatures were down to about 20C!
The other night on ‘60 Minutes’ there was an interview with a (Lebanese born, Arabic speaking) FBI agent who spent many months ‘befriending’ Saddam Hussein, who never ever suspected the true purpose which was to find out as much as possible including his WMD. The agent succeeded spectacularly. This is a slower method of getting reliable information but seems to me to be more effective than using torture. I remember reading about how British Intelligence used similar techniques with POWs in WWII. They would get snippets of information from different people and then ‘connect the dots’ to eventually obtain very useful information. One strategy was to also to feed the prisoners bits of true information, which often resulted in the prisoners then revealing even more. 
That’s about it for this week.
Cheers. 
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